2019--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY WL
' APRIL TOWN BOARD MEETING

SRS

The Town Board of Sherwood was called o erder on Monday, Apnl g, 2019 at 6 :00 pm at the
Sherwood Town Hall. Supervisor I, Kenneth Schwanebeck, Supervisor II, Curtis Anding, Clerk, Alene
Jacobson and Treasurer Peggi Schwanebeck were present. There were no townspeople present. Chairman
Andy Cegielski is stifl on vacation and should be back for the May 2019 meeting.

This month’s notice was published in the Pittsville Record and posted at the Substation on County
Road W, Roadhouse Bar & Grill and at the Sherwood Town Hall. The agenda as follows: call to order,
approval of minutes by town board, treasurer’s report, town correspondence, reports from town officers,
public comments upon recognition of the chairman, specific matters for discussion and possible action by
town board in open session--oath of office, roads, Annual meeting info, discussion on new furnace for town
hall, pay bills, set town board meeting for May 2019 and adjournment.

Supervisor Ken Schwanebeck called this meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance was
recited. Minutes of the previous meeting were read. One correction--Travis Kumm is not an
elector but only a landowner in our township. Therefore a motion by Ken Schwanebeck,
seconded by Curtis Anding to accept the minutes with this noted correction. Motion carried by
2/3 majority. Peggi gave the treasurer’s report. As of March 31,2019 there is $37579.57 in the
checking account.

CORRESPONDENCE: The town board agreed to hold the Open Book for May 3,
2019 from 4-6 pm and the Board of Review for May 10, 2019 from 4-6 pm at the Sherwood
Town Hall. The Town of Lynn sent bill to us for snowplowing & sanding the Badger Avenue
Road North for this past winter season.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: Most of our township roads have many soft spots and Ken
Schwanebeck posted weight limits on our township roads. These spots may need more gravel
this year. Anderson Road had flooding in the area where the beavers once lived and will have to
be re-graveled again later on this spring and summer.

ANNUAL MEETING: Our annual meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 16, 2019
at 8:00 pm at the Sherwood Town Hall. This meeting will be called to order and rescheduled for
a different date because Chairman Andy Cigelski will not be home until the 19™ or the 20" . We
have a 30-day window for this meeting,

OATH OF OFFICE: All members of the town board, clerk & treasurer signed the
necessary forms for oath of office for 2 more years. The raises for clerk & treasurer go into
effective after elections.

NEW FURNACE FOR TOWN HALL: Our present furnace was bought and
installed in November 1984 from House of Heating for $380.This is more than 30 years ago and
we need a new furnace. At elections on April 2, 2019, the furnace acted up and David Kuehn
from Granton was called out. He cleaned out the chimney and stated that the chimney was rotting
out and the furnace was dying . He will be sending us a quote on the cost of a new one.

PAY BILLS: Board approved checks #3967 through #3982, Our next town board
meeting will be held Monday, May 13, 2019 at 6:00 pm at the Sherwood Town Hall. A motion
by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Curtis Andmg to adjoum. Motion carried by 2/3 majority.
Meeting adjourned. (6:45 pm.)
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